Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Budget Estimates 2001-2002, Thursday 31 May 2001


Question: LAND 07

Topic: Melbourne-Darwin Inland Railway Proposal

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: 360-361

Output:  1.1.4 Land Transport Policy 

Senator Forshaw asked:

“Is the government accepting that that is the position?….I am trying to ascertain whether or not you are leaving it to the private sector proponents to determine ultimately which links might be built first, where it will actually start and finish, and whether or not the Commonwealth government and this department is actually working on the issue….I am trying to ascertain the position of the Commonwealth government in relation to the proposal….and also tell me what negotiations have taken place with the relevant state governments to date”.

Answer:

The Melbourne-Darwin inland railway proposal is a private sector initiative, being developed and backed by the Australian Transport and Energy Corridor Limited (ATEC).

To date, the Commonwealth has taken a facilitating role in supporting ATEC and its commercial partners to develop the proposal and considers it important to remain fully engaged as it develops.  Accordingly, on 5 April 2001 the Minister for Transport and Regional Services announced the appointment of a committee of Federal Government members to help facilitate development of the proposal.

The Government will consider options to further facilitate and support the project after additional work on the proposal, and commercial issues relating to its development, have been resolved by ATEC and its commercial partners.

While preliminary discussions have been held with State representatives, the Government will not be in a position to formally enter into negotiations with the States on the proposal until it has been fully developed and presented to governments for consideration.
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